Status of Grandparents Raising Grandchildren Commission Meeting Minutes
MINUTES

	 Date:   Wednesday, April 8, 2020
Time:    1:00 – 3:00 pm ____

Place: *due to COVID -1 9, meeting held WebEx    
Recorder: Colleen Pritoni
	Next Meeting Date: May 13, 2020
Time:                            1:00 – 3:00 
Place:                           Zoom Meeting per State of Emergency 
Call-In Information:  Zoom invite only


Attendance Key:  Yellow: Attended in Person           Green: By Phone                        Red: Absent                         Blue: Guest
	Debbie Dowd-Foley
	John Lepper

	Vicki Ruvido
	Ilene Mitchell

	Rep. Paul Donato
	Rachel Wallack

	
	Joe O’Leary

	Lynn Girton
	Senator Julian Cyr

	
	Angela Brooks

	Daniel Lewis
	

	Siobhan  Coyle
	Colleen Pritoni, Director

	Advisory Board Members:
Anthony Martin, Meegan Simpson-Best, Ann Beharvaresh, Joe Calabresi, Carol Calabresi, Doug Spicer, Diane Celata, Deanna Forist, Carmen Robles, She-Nee Blatch, Linda Edge, Jerry Lansen, Michael Brandt, Martha Brandt, Kelly Burke
	GUESTS: 
Alison Glastein-Gray, UMass
Katharine Thibideau, on behalf of Sen. Cyr


	 Announcements: - N/A
	

	AGENDA ITEM

I. Welcome and Introductions


	DISCUSSION / FINDINGS
Chair Ilene Mitchell started the meeting at 1:00 p.m.  

Ms. Mitchell opened by thanking everyone for being a part of the virtual meeting and wished everyone good health.  
	DECISIONS/ACTION ITEMS /VOTES
No vote

	2. Discussion of State Of Emergency/Stay at Home Advisory  issued by Governor and impact of GP Commission - Update

	· Ms. Mitchell reviewed the most updated guidance issued by Governor Baker, including  Stay at Home Advisory until 5/4/20.
        Impact on GP Commission pending events:
· Ms. Pritoni reported that ALL Spring Workshops have been cancelled. 

· Discussion about the 9th Annual Conference for Grandparents Raising Grandchildren, scheduled 6/3/20.  

· Ms. Pritoni explained that should the Commission decide to cancel the conference, there will be no cancellation fee from the hotel.

· Discussion on cancelling or holding the conference:  It was stated that the decision to open schools in May or cancel the school year has yet to be decided, which means could be home on 6/3/20 and there would be a major child care issue, discussed the public health issue about gathering over 200 people together and that it is unlikely that this will be permitted or advisable by 6/3/20.  

· Discussed whether the funding for the 2020 conference could carry over to the next fiscal year and then perhaps host some type of event in the fall.  Ms. Pritoni explained that FY’20 ends 6/30/20 and money does not carry over to the next fiscal year.

· Ms. Pritoni explained that in order to move forward and plan a successful conference, a decision on whether to host the event or not needs to be decided.  She explained that typically the invitation/announcement is sent out mid-April.  Ms. Pritoni explained that if the Commission decides to hold the event, it is unclear how many people would feel comfortable attending.
· Mr. Lepper motioned to cancel the 2020 Conference.  Ms. Girton Second.

Due to meeting being held virtually, Ms. Mitchell held roll-call for votes:

Mr. O’Leary = Cancel  Mr. Lepper= Cancel  Ms. Dowd-Foley = Cancel                Ms. Brooks = Cancel   Ms. Girton = Cancel  Ms. Mitchell= Cancel
	Mr. Lepper motioned to cancel the 2020 Conference, Ms. Girton second the motion.

Ms. Mitchell held roll-call for votes.

All in favor to cancel the 2020 Conference

	

	3.  Financial Report 
4.  UMass Project
MCOA SIG grants updates

	Mr. O’Leary, Treasurer, reported that due to skeleton crew at DCF, the most updated budget for the Commission is not available.  There are no substantial changes to spending.  Mr. O’Leary and Ms. Pritoni report that a purchasing a projector has been approved.
Colleen Pritoni and Alison Glastein Gray
Project involved:

1.  Developing regional roundtables for community providers and support group leaders to meet within their region to discuss services, issues, resources in the community, identify gaps in services/concerns in the regions, and improve outreach to grandparents and relative caregivers on a local level.

· Presentation of FIVE Regional Roundtables:  West, Central, Northeast, Southeast, and Boston/Metro Boston.

· Discussion about the large size of Metro Boston region.  It was noted that this region in particular would have too many support groups and too many providers.  Additionally, the needs of this geographic area would vary significantly.  Discussion about possibly splitting up this region into two.
· Ms. Pritoni and Ms. Glastein Gray agreed to work on breaking this region up in order to be realistic and successful.
· Developing regional roundtables will also involve creating a charter/mission statement for the roundtables, goals, and objectives for meetings to help 
get stakeholders to become invested

·  Ms. Glastein Gray reviewed the draft of mission statement/charter statement for roundtables.  She agreed to re-word the end about raising children again.

· Commission may lead roundtables but provide tools/guidance for regions to become self-sufficient/self-sustaining – steps to engage and discussion topics

· Help regions develop action plans

2. Develop a strategic plan to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of current outreach attempts.
· Includes updating and revising current Commission materials like the Tip Sheets – Ms. Glastein Gray reported that this is the next step for the project.  She and Ms. Pritoni will review current tip sheet, update information.  It was suggested that anyone from the Commission could provide feedback.  The Advisory Board will also be consulted.
· Will look at information gaps:  identified 4 major “buckets” for info distribution:  Financial service providers, DCF, support groups, Courts

· Develop a plan to get materials out to appropriate providers.
·  Ms. Glastein Gray and Ms. Pritoni will be discussing current outreach and how to enhance outreach.

Ms. Pritoni reported to the board that the MCOA SIG grant for the 22 GRG support groups that the Commission voted on and approved at last month’s meeting needs to be revised due to COVID 19.  Originally the balance of the grant was to go to 22 GRG support groups to plan an intergenerational activity for grandparents and grandchildren.  In light of the current stay-at-home advisory, and the uncertainty of how long this will last, in conjunction with most venues being closed, MCOA and Ms. Pritoni drafted suggestion for alternative spending to present to the Commission and the EOEA.
· Each GRG group to receive 10 supermarket gift cards for facilitators to distribute to families in the GRG group as needed/requested.

· Each GRG group will be provided a “shopping list” of intergenerational items, like rock painting kits, for example, to purchase now and enjoy together as a group when meetings resume.  

· Commissioners received copies via e-mail of the alternative plan.

· The grant needs to be spent by 6/30/20.

· Mr. Lepper motioned to approve the alternative spending of the Grand-Families Fund/SIG grant from MCOA.  Mr. O’Leary second.

· Due to the meeting being held virtually, Ms. Mitchell did a roll-call for votes:

·  Mr. O’Leary = YES  Mr. Lepper = Yes  Ms. Dowd-Foley = Yes  Ms. Mitchell=Yes  Ms. Girton = Abstain
Support Group Sub-Committee:  Ms. Dowd-Foley
·  Reported that Zoom meetings with GRG support group facilitators will start next week.

Legal Sub-Committee:  Ms. Girton

· Ms. Girton reports that although the Commission had hoped to advocate for an increase in TAFDC child-only grant rates, this may be on pause due to COVID-19.  The meeting with DTA Commissioner Amy Kershaw has been cancelled and hope to reschedule.

· Ms. Girton reported that she strongly suggests the Commission be mindful of the FY’21 proposed budget to ensure the Commission receives funding.  She reported that that Commission needs to monitor and reach out to Rep. Donato and Sen. Cyr when the time is right.  

· Ms. Girton reported that H1396 is in Ways and Means and still pending in that committee.  She stated that due to COVID-19 it is unlikely that bills will be addressed right away.  

· Mr. Lepper and Ms. Mitchell reported a conference call with Rep. Garlick’s Office.  They reported that Rep. Garlick is working on a comprehensive child welfare/advocacy bill per Speaker DeLeo.  Mr. Lepper reported that he provided information about the Commission and discussed H.1396.  The office asked for a one-pager on the bill and Mr. Lepper and Ms. Mitchell agreed to work on this.  Mr. Lepper stated he is hoping that H.1396 could become part of a larger bill, but it may not be the time for that dur to COVID-19.  
· Mr. Lepper also suggested that the Commission work with Rep. Donato to get H.1396 out of Ways and Means.  Ms. Mitchell reported she had a conversation with Rep. Donato to tell him about the conference call with Rep. Garlick’s Office and she agreed to send him a copy of the one-pager.  Mr. Lepper agreed to call Rep. Donato as well.

· Ms. Thibedeau, on behalf of Sen. Cyr, agreed to look for this bill and will discuss the Commission’sFY’21  budget with Sen. Cyr.

Ms. Pritoni reported that she participated in a zoom meeting with Joanne Peterson from Learn to Cope to discuss concerns grandparents raising grandchildren are raising about tehri adult children.  Ms. Pritoni reported that Learn to Cope meetings are all being held via zoom now and that anyone can e-mail Learn to Cope to participate.
Ms. Pritoni discussed the upcoming webinar scheduled in collaboration with The Federation for Children with Special Needs “Coping with Children’s Anxiety (and Ours).”

Ms. Pritoni discussed a new project called “Chat with a Trooper.”  She stated that Rep. Donato connected her with the Massachusetts State Police Association for their new project to make weekly phone calls with seniors.  Ms. Pritoni has reached out to a handful of GRG groups to start to see what level of interest there may be.  Concerns have been raised about 51-A’s, not feeling comfortable with police calling, etc.  Ms. Pritoni stated this is a voluntary program

Ms. Beharvaresh reported that the Advisory Board met in March.  Much of the discussion was about the need for better documents and information to grandparents/relative caregivers right from the beginning.  Discussed working with UMass to share concerns from grandparents that information is not getting into the hands of the families who need it when they need it.
Mr. Lanson, an Advisory Board Member, discussed possibly writing an Op-Ed on the importance of supporting the Commission’s budget in the future
Mr. O’Leary  motioned to end the meeting,

Mr. Lepper seconded

All in favor, there being no objections, the meeting was adjourned.
	Notes in red are new from April meeting
Mr. Lepper motioned to approve the alternative spending of the SIG grant.  Mr. O’Leary second. After virtual roll-call, all in favor.


	5.  Sub-Committee Updates

Directors Report
Chairwoman’s Report Report
Advisory Board

Other
Other

Meeting adjourn
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